
CARETAKING AND CLEANING
Neighbourhood

Improvements to your caretaking, cleaning and maintenance services

Councillor John Lines,
Cabinet member for
housing, has approved
the new neighbourhood
caretaking and
cleaning service. 

Our existing caretakers will get extra training to
become neighbourhood caretakers and deliver
the services you need in your neighbourhood.

Their role includes:

� carrying out some repairs in communal areas

� maintenance and tidying of outside areas

� rubbish removal and litter picking

� emergency cleaning

� cleaning graffiti

� some communal gardening and grounds 
maintenance

� carrying out daily block and estate 
inspections (including health and safety)

� working with, and supporting, local residents

� dealing with vandalism and antisocial 
behaviour

� managing neighbourhood cleaners.

Neighbourhood cleaners
The neighbourhood cleaners will work with the
neighbourhood caretakers. They will be
employed by the housing department to deliver
a communal cleaning service for residents in
high and low-rise accommodation. For
residents in low-rise flats or maisonettes, our
neighbourhood cleaners will replace the
contract cleaners we currently use.

This newsletter is to let you know
about improvements you will be
seeing to the caretaking, cleaning
and maintenance services in your
neighbourhood from July 2007.

This new service will be called ‘neighbourhood
caretaking and cleaning’. It will benefit:

� residents who live in high-rise blocks and 
receive a caretaking or cleaning service

� residents who live in low rise flats or 
maisonettes and receive a contract cleaning 
service

� other residents in the neighbourhood who 
use communal areas and facilities.

Neighbourhood caretaking improves the local
neighbourhood and environment for everyone.

Who will carry out the new service?

Neighbourhood caretakers
Most of the new service will be carried out by
neighbourhood caretakers. They will provide a
highly visible, friendly and flexible service that
meets your local needs – and they will be easy
to get in touch with.



The neighbourhood cleaners will get training
and their role will be to:

� clean the communal areas inside high and 
low-rise flats such as floors, walls, lifts 
and stairs

� remove graffiti in and around your blocks

� carry out litter picking in and around 
your blocks

� sweep and help keep the outside pathways 
and communal areas around your blocks tidy

� carry out emergency cleaning.

Why are we introducing a
neighbourhood caretaking and
cleaning service?

We think this new service will bring about the
changes and improvements that you have been
telling us you want to see in your
neighbourhood.

� As part of the estate services review in 
2003/4 of caretaking and cleaning services 
we consulted with 1,500 residents who live in
high and low-rise accommodation and 
receive a caretaking and cleaning service.

We also met many of you at local housing 
liaison board meetings and resident 
workshop meetings and listened to what you 
were saying to us.

You told us your main concerns were:

� communal repairs

� graffiti

� outside and environmental maintenance 
to your area

� litter and rubbish 

� vandalism and antisocial behaviour.

These are all the things that neighbourhood 
caretakers help to tackle.

� Many of you (48%) in low-rise flats told us 
that you were unhappy with the cleaning 
service provided by the cleaning 
contractors and that you would prefer 
cleaners who were employed by the 
housing department. That is why we will 
provide an improved cleaning service, 
which is directly delivered by the 
department.

� We carried out a trial of neighbourhood 
caretaking on some of our estates. We did 
this on two estates in Hodge Hill and two 
estates in Northfield. The improvements that 
neighbourhood caretaking has helped bring 
about to these neighbourhoods is very 
encouraging and pleasing.

The survey of the Cockhill neighbourhood 
caretaking service found:

� 85% of residents could see improvements 
to the neighbourhood

� 66% of residents contacted the 
neighbourhood caretakers to deal with 
specific issues.

The Audit Commission carried out an inspection
of the Housing Department last year. As part of
this they visited the Cockhill estate in Northfield
in May 2005 and commented on the high
standard of the neighbourhood caretaking
service and of the high customer satisfaction
levels in the area.



Neighbourhood caretaking is
part of improving estate
services in our neighbourhoods
and building on our one star
rating awarded by the audit
commission earlier last year.

Approval was given to the
proposals for the
neighbourhood caretaking
service by members of city
housing liaison board on 
20 October 2005. In March
2007 we explored and
discussed the plans for your
area with your local housing
liaison board representatives
and locally elected councillors.

I hope you have found this
newsletter helpful and that it
has given you useful
information about your
caretaking and cleaning
services.

Neighbourhood
CARETAKING FEEDBACK FORM

Your views about neighbourhood caretaking
in your neighbourhood are important to us.

If you have any comments or questions regarding the
information contained in this newsletter, please complete this
feedback form and return it to the freepost address below.

Name: 

Address: 

Postcode: 

Telephone number: 

Comments: 

Please return completed forms to:

Estate services team
Birmingham City Council

Housing department
FREEPOST MID 18453 – MH

Louisa Ryland House
44 Newhall Street

Birmingham B3 3BR



If you would like this newsletter in Braille, 
large print or on audiotape, please call 0121 464 3391
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